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Dear Chair McKelvey and Committee Members:

Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony in strong support of H.B.
No. 815, H.D. 1, Relating to Electric Cooperatives. My testimony is submitted in my
capacity as a Councilmember of the Kaua’i County Council.

I am in full support of H.B. No. 815, H.D. 1, which provides for the Public Utilities
Commission (PUC) and the Division of Consumer Advocacy (DCA) to specifically consider
and evaluate Kaua’i Island Utility Cooperative (KIUC) here on Kaua’i based on KIUC’s
not-for-profit ownership structure instead of an investor-owned structure. Hawai’i Revised
Statutes (HRS) Chapter 269 was enacted well before any electric cooperatives existed in
Hawai’i and this Bill will provide the PUC with statutory power to waive or exempt KIUC
from any statute or other requirements upon finding that such requirements are unjust,
unreasonable or not in the public’s best interest. This Bill will support both KIUC and the
State’s renewable energy initiatives by streamlining the regulatory process for electric
cooperatives, reduce cost of regulatory oversight of electric cooperatives and its members,
and avoid duplication of compliance efforts required by Federal and State Agencies. This
legislation was a collaborative effort by MUC, the PUC, and the DCA to support the State’s
energy goals by easing the regulatory burden while still ensuring that regulatory oversight
and consumer safeguards are intact.

For the reasons stated above, I am in strong support of H.B. No. 815, H.D. 1, and
ask for your favorable support. Again, thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony.

Si rely,

GARY L. HOOSER
Councilmember, Kaua’i County Council
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Dear Chair McKelvey and Committee Members:

Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony in strong support of H.B.
No. 815, H.D. 1, Relating to Electric Cooperatives. My testimony is submitted in my
capacity as a Councilmember of the Kaua’i County Council.

I am in full support of H.B. No. 815, H.D. 1, which provides for the Public Utilities
Commission (PUC) and the Division of Consumer Advocacy (DCA) to specifically consider
and evaluate Kaua’i Island Utility Cooperative (KIUC) here on Kaua’i based on KIUC’s
not-for-profit ownership structure instead of an investor-owned structure. Hawai’i Revised
Statutes (HRS) Chapter 269 was enacted well before any electric cooperatives existed in
Hawai’i and this Bill will provide the PUC with statutory power to waive or exempt KIUC
from any statute or other requirements upon finding that such requirements are unjust,
unreasonable or not in the public’s best interest. This Bill will support both KIUC and the
State’s renewable energy initiatives by streamlining the regulatory process for electric
cooperatives, reduce cost of regulatory oversight of electric cooperatives and its members,
and avoid duplication of compliance efforts required by Federal and State Agencies. This
legislation was a collaborative effort by KIUC, the PUC, and the DCA to support the State’s
energy goals by easing the regulatory burden while still ensuring that regulatory oversight
and consumer safeguards are intact.

For the reasons stated above, I am in strong support of H.B. No. 815, H.D. 1, and
ask for your favorable support. Again, thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony.

Sincerely,

ROSS KA&WA V—
Councilmember, Kaua’i County Council
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Dear Chair McKelvey and Committee Members:

Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony in strong support of H.B.
No. 815, H.D. 1, Relating to Electric Cooperatives. My testimony is submitted in my
capacity as a Councilmember of the Kaua’i County Council.

I am in full support of H.B. No. 815, H.D. 1, which provides for the Public Utilities
Commission (PUC) and the Division of Consumer Advocacy (DCA) to specifically consider
and evaluate Kaua’i Island Utility Cooperative (KIUC) here on Kaua’i based on KIUC’s
not-for-profit ownership structure instead of an investor-owned structure. Hawai’i Revised
Statutes (HRS) Chapter 269 was enacted well before any electric cooperatives existed in
Hawai’i and this Bill will provide the PUC with statutory power to waive or exempt KIUC
from any statute or other requirements upon finding that such requirements are unjust,
unreasonable or not in the public’s best interest. This Bill will support both KIUC and the
State’s renewable energy initiatives by streamlining the regulatory process for electric
cooperatives, reduce cost of regulatory oversight of electric cooperatives and its members,
and avoid duplication of compliance efforts required by Federal and State Agencies. This
legislation was a collaborative effort by KIUC, the PUC, and the DCA to support the State’s
energy goals by easing the regulatory burden while still ensuring that regulatory oversight
and consumer safeguards are intact.

For the reasons stated above, I am in strong support of H.B. No. 815, H.D. 1, and
ask for your favorable support. Again, thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony.

Sincerely,

TIM BYNUM
Councilmember, Kaua’i County Council
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Dear Chair McKelvey and Committee Members:

Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony in strong support of H.B.
No. 815, H.D. 1, Relating to Electric Cooperatives. My testimony is submitted in my
capacity as the Council Chair of the Kaua’i County Council.

I am in full support of H.B. No. 815, H.D. 1, which provides for the Public Utilities
Commission (PUC) and the Division of Consumer Advocacy (DCA) to specifically consider
and evaluate Kaua’i Island Utility Cooperative (KIUC) here on Kaua’i based on KIUC’s
not-for-profit ownership structure instead of an investor-owned structure. Hawai’i Revised
Statutes (HRS) Chapter 269 was enacted well before any electric cooperatives existed in
Hawai’i and this Bill will provide the PUC with statutory power to waive or exempt KIUC
from any statute or other requirements upon finding that such requirements are unjust,
unreasonable or not in the public’s best interest. This Bill will support both KIUC and the
State’s renewable energy initiatives by streamlining the regulatory process for electric
cooperatives, reduce cost of regulatory oversight of electric cooperatives and its members,
and avoid duplication of compliance efforts required by Federal and State Agencies. This
legislation was a collaborative effort by KIUC, the PUC, and the DCA to support the State’s
energy goals by easing the regulatory burden while still ensuring that regulatory oversight
and consumer safeguards are intact.

For the reasons stated above, I am in strong support of H.B. No. 815, H.D. 1, and
ask for your favorable support. Again, thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony.

SincerçJy

- fi!Ro
\ Kaua’i County Council
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